Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Public Health Grant
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
1. Please list all the specific public health services which will receive less funding from your local authority following these two budgetary announcements:

a)      the 6.2% cut to the 2015-16 public health grant which is being applied from January 2016   

Answer:

The 6.2% represents £1,621.7k cut for Leicester City Council. This has been met through savings in staffing budgets, savings in NHS Healthchecks, Smoking Services and some healthy lifestyle services and halting planned investment in public mental health.

b)      the requirement for public health to deliver average annual real-terms savings of 3.9% over the next five years as outlined in the Chancellor’s spending review on 25 November 2015.

The actual allocations are not yet known so it is not possible to quantify which services will be affected.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.


2. For each specific public health service which will receive less funding, please state how much this funding will reduce by.


As above

3. Please list any specific public health services which will be decommissioned by your local authority following these two budgetary announcements:

a)      the 6.2% cut to the 2015-16 public health grant which is being applied from January 2016   

Savings will be achieved across a range of services: no services will be totally decommissioned.
b)      the requirement for public health to deliver average annual real-terms savings of 3.9% over the next five years as outlined in the Chancellor’s spending review on 25 November 2015.

As above, the actual allocations are not yet known so it is not possible to quantify which services will be affected.

4. For each specific public health service which will be decommissioned, please state how much money this will save.
As above, the actual allocations are not yet known so it is not possible to quantify which services will be affected.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


